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Notice to all students:  

 

Concerning Student Access to Campus Related to the Novel Coronavirus  

 

 

This is an announcement regarding a change in the university policy concerning campus access for 

students who have a fever. The change was made in line with the revised guidelines of the Ministry of 

Health concerning guidance and consultation related to the novel coronavirus.  

 

Main policy changes: 

〇 The standard for undergoing a consultation at the consultation center for people returning to Japan 

or who have had contact with a COVID-19 patient has been changed from “a fever of 37.5℃ or 

more that lasts for four days or more” to “mild cold conditions that continue for four days or more.”  

〇 Anyone with an underlying medical problem who has cold symptoms or a loss of smell or taste 

(even without cold symptoms) should contact the Health Care and Safety Center 

〇 The policy on whether a special exemption from attending class will be granted to students who 

have a fever and other cold symptoms or students who are self-isolating at home for two weeks will 

depend on their situation with regard to being able to take part in online classes (as indicated in the 

diagram in “Attachment 2”). 

 

〔Students Forbidden from Accessing Campus〕 

① Any student that has returned to Miyazaki Prefecture after visiting a country or region designated 

by the university (as of May 19, 2020, all foreign countries are designated and all prefectures in 

Japan outside of Miyzaki), or any student who has been in close contact with a person confirmed to 

have COVID-19 

② Students suffering from strong symptoms such as shortness of breath, strong lethargy, or high 

fever 

③ Students who have relatively mild cold conditions like a fever and cough but are vulnerable to a 

severe case of COVID-19 due to an underlying physical condition  

④ Students with cold symptoms such as fever 

⑤ Students determined by the Health and Safety Center to require self-monitoring due to a loss of 

taste or smell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



【COVID-19 Special Exception from Class for 
Students Banned from Campus】

Attachment 2

【Students Banned from Campus under Conditions ① or ④】
• Students returning to Miyazaki from a country or region designated by 

the university
• Students who have been in close contact with a person confirmed to 

have COVID-19
• Students banned from accessing the campus due to cold symptoms 

even if the symptoms are not severe

Special exemption from class 

only in case of face-to-face 

classes. However, the student can 

take part in online classes. Will 

be counted as absent if he or she 

does not participate in an online 

class. 

Students with wifi in their home Students without wifi

in their home 

Special exemption for 

both face-to-face and 

online classes 

【Students Banned from Campus under Conditions ②】
• A student with symptoms severe enough to make it impossible to 

participate in either face-to-face or online classes。

Special exemption for both face-to-face 
and online classes

【Students Banned from Campus under Conditions③ or⑤】
• Students who have relatively mild cold conditions like a fever and 

cough but are vulnerable to a severe case of COVID-19 due to an 
underlying physical condition

• Students who have lost their sense of taste or smell

Consult with the Health and Safety Center


